
29th May 2020 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
The wider opening of Ironstone Academy Trust Schools 
 
I know that the past 8 weeks have been challenging for our communities, families, schools and staff.  
 
During this time, the Trust has guided and supported the decisions that your child’s Head teacher has 
made. We have based our decision making on the best evidence presented to us. We have also worked 
to listen to the views and concerns of parents and staff.  
 
Sometimes these decisions have varied. This reflects the different contexts of each of our schools, for 
example, the size of your school buildings, the availability of staff able to return to the physical 
environment of school and the demand for places in the childcare provision offered to the families of 
keyworkers.  
 
You will have heard that some schools and trusts are planning to open more widely during week 
commencing 1st June, however for Ironstone Academy Trust our Trustees have decided that this is too 
soon. We are therefore now are planning for week commencing 8th June at the earliest. 
 
Trustees asked Head teachers to provide detailed Risk Assessments to support the expansion of 
opening. All of our Heads have done this successfully, basing their work on the multiple advisory 
documents produced by the Government. Similarly, staff training has been undertaken and many 
physical alterations have been made, so that our schools are prepared for expanded opening. The 
staff of each school have performed an exceptional job in completing this preparation so quickly.  
 
Trustees, in their meeting yesterday, agreed unanimously that is important is that we proceed at the 
pace that is right for our communities.  
  
In common with a number of other Trusts, we have identified that before schools expand their 
opening, more detailed information on local R rates and confirmation that the ‘Test, Track and Trace’ 
programme is required.  
 
The Trustees will meet again on Wednesday 3 June 2020 to review the progress the Government has 
made on these issues. I will write to you again on Thursday 4th June to confirm our next steps.  
 
Our schools remain available for the children of vulnerable families and keyworkers.  
 
Yours Sincerely 
 
 
Carl Faulkner 
CEO IAT 
 


